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Short communication: 

Pathology of Echinuria uytci„ata infection in domestic ducks 

Echinuria uncinata, E. jugadonata 
and E. parva have been reported to 
occur in ducks (Levine, 1968). Gram 
(1925) recovered E. uncinata Rundo-
lphi (1819) from the tumour at the junc-
tion of the proventriculus and the 
gizzard of green-winged teals (Nettion 
carolinense) while Akhtar (1936) enco-
untered it from a wild duck (~Inas sp.) 

In India, Maplestone (1939) re-
ported the occurrence of this spirurid 
in the gizzard of a blue-winged teat 
(querquedula querquedula) in Tamil 
Nadu, Lalitha and Alwar (1960) Lalitha 
(1962), Lone (1970) and lone et al. (1971) 
reported the incidence from domestic 
ducks. Chandrasekaran (1967), Chan-
drasekaran and Peter (1969) also enco-
untered it from domestic ducks in 
Kerala. 

During the present investigation 
twenty percent domestic ducks exami-
ned were found to harbour this 
parasite. 

Gross-pathology 
On autopsy of the infected birds, 

the worms were seen to penetrate the 
wall of the proventriculus causing a 
marked inflammation and nodule for-
rr~ation. The nodules varied in size and 
contained caseous materials along with 
2 to 4 worms. In heavy infections 
nodules occurred under the surface of 
the mucosa and the wall was highly 
distorted. In a single case the nodules 

were found almost 
uous chain around 
proventriculus and 
obliteration of the 
uction. 

forming a contin-
the junction of the 
gizzard, leading to 
lumen and obstr-

Histopathology 

Histopathological examination of 
the nodules revealed the worms deeply 
embedded in the submucosa at the 
level of the proventriculus and the 
gizzard. The worms were completely 
encased in the caseous contents. The 
whole mass was fully walled off from 
the adjacent portion of the submucosa 
by a thick, poorly vascularised fibrous 
capsule. There was heavy infiltration 
of heterophils with stray sprinkling of 
eosinophils and lymphocytes. Mucosa 
showed no significant changes. 

Gibson and Barnes (1957) on his-
topathological examination of an appa-
rently typical nodule taken from the 
proventriculus, described that the 
lesion chiefly affected the submucosa 
and the parasite v~~as surrounded by a 
wide, fibrous capsule which was rel-
atively avascular with scattered eosi-
nophils and concentration of small 
lymphocytes. They also found increase 
in fibrous tissue of submucosa and 
hyperplasia of lymph follicles. In the 
present investigation, similar histo-
pathological changes were observed 
except that the changes were less 
marked and lymph foilicle hyperplasia 
was not present. 
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Summary 

A study of Echinuria uncinata infe-
ction in domestic ducks in Tamil Nadu 
revealed nodule formation in the 
proventriculus and on histological 

examination, the presence of worms in 

Gaseous material, walled off with 

poorly vascularised fibrous capsule 

along with heavy infiltration of hetero-

phils,few eosinophils and lymphocytes. 
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